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ANNEX 4

Summary of comments received during Consultation for East Saint Helen Street contra-flow cycle lane

	Respondent
	Support Proposal
	Comments
	Officer comments

	Resident, near Abingdon
	Yes


	1. It would provide a worthwhile link in taking the C5 cycleway through town.

2.  Does hope that it will be more than just painting lines in the road.  Some kind of physical barrier at the beginning and the end and a few places in between would make it so much better.
	1. This is one of the reasons for formalising this link, it is a national signed route, however currently cyclists are instructed to get off their bikes and push them along this section of road.

2. There will be a physical barrier at the end of the contra-flow lane at the junction with Bridge Street.  It is not practical to put in a physical barrier along the length of the cycle lane.  It is OCC policy to keep signage and street furniture to a minimum.

	Resident, Abingdon
	Yes
	Would like to see safer, joined up cycle routes through Abingdon especially this contra-flow lane.  I know a lot of cyclists already do ride that way, contra-flow, at personal risk.  The contra-flow would make it safe.  It could be a route to and through the town, avoiding the more dangerous roads and junctions.
	Noted.

	Resident, Abingdon
	Yes
	Would like the contra-flow lane to go ahead for reasons of cycle access and more especially on grounds of safety.
	Noted.

	Resident, Abingdon
	No
	The proposed cycle lane is a total waste of money.  The money would be better spent on police crackdown on cyclists riding on the pavement and through red lights.
	This funding is from the current LTP programme and therefore could not be used for the type of measures suggested.

	SUSTRANS
	Yes
	1. Is very much in favour of the proposal as it will increase safety for cyclists on National Cycle Route 5.

2.  Would also like to note the crossing on Bridge Street, which is less than ideal for pedestrians and cyclists wishing to access East St Helen Street from Abbey Close.  This crossing also forms part of the National Cycle Route 5 and a design for a centre island was drawn up by your engineers some time ago.
	1.  Noted.

2, This pedestrian/cycle refuge will be improved and is still in the current plan, with further design work needed.

	English Heritage
	No
	1.  We have no objection to the contra-flow lane up to the rear of County Hall but would not favour its continuation to the junction with Bridge Street.  The signage and street works required to manage the junction would result in visual clutter which would adversely affect the setting of the Grade 1 listed County Hall and the Church of St Nicholas.

2.  The removal of the flower bed outside the County Hall and its paving over would significantly improve the setting of this Grade 1 listed building.  The proposed contra-flow lane would reduce this pavement area diminishing the impact of this improvement.
	1.  It is neither safe nor practical to only put a contra-flow for half the length of this road.  There is minimal signage required, in-line with OCC de-cluttering policy.

2.   The plans show that the contra-flow cycle lane will need to take up some of the area where the flower bed is currently, with the rest of it being paved to improve links to the Market Place.  If the scheme does not go ahead, then the flower bed will remain as it is owned by the Town Council.
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